ALACHUA COUNTY
TRAINING SCHOOL

The Alachua County Training School was built at this location th
first school for blacks in the City of Alachua in 1922. In 19?0, ﬁ
delegation of courageous black men from Alachua led by Jack Postell,
who could neither read nor write, approached the Alachua County

School Board to build a school for the city’s black children. Posteil
was inspired by the Julius Rosenwald Fund, which provided aid for
the construction of African American schools in the rural South.
Directed by the School Board to raise $10,000 for construction of
the school, Postell and his delegation raised the money in two years.
Donations included $1,600 from the Rosenwald Fund and money from
the John F. Slater Fund to furnish the school. The school opened
in September 1922 with Napoleon B. Campbell as its first principal,
and 300 students, ages 7-25 in grades 1-6. By 1938, grades 7-12
had been added. Students were given an education that emphasized
agriculture and home economics, as well as academic subjects. A.L.
Mebane served as principal from 1924 until the 1950s. The school
operated for 36 years and was a mainstay of the African-American
community until it was demolished in 1959,
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Historical Commission Vacancies
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The Alachua County Historical Commission will soon have two Citizen at Large vacancies. County
residents with a knowledge of local history are encouraged to apply, and appointments will be made by
the County Commission. The application deadline is September 8, 2022.

An in-person quorum is required for the advisory board meetings held in downtown Gainesville, at 5:30
p.m. on the second Monday most months of the year. One appointment is for a volunteer term through
April 30, 2025, and the other for a term through April 30, 2024.

The mission of the ACHC is "To promote, preserve and protect Alachua County's historic resources." The
Board provides research and recommendations to the Alachua County Commission on matters related
to County history. The Historical Commission provides leadership in advancing the identification,
protection, preservation, and interpretation of Alachua County's cultural heritage. They provide
historical research and documentation for exhibits, educational programs, and pamphlets about County
history. In addition, they may assist local organizations such as museums, libraries and archives,
historical, archaeological, genealogical societies, and other institutions with historical objectives.

Complete the online application form (http://advisoryboards.alachuacounty.us/boards/info.aspx) (SCroll down to
Historical Commission).

For more information, contact staff liaison Kathleen Pagan, AICP, Senior Planner, at 352-374-5249 or &
kpagan®@alachuacounty.us.




